
 

     I am grateful for the 
thousands of people who 
have been serving the 
community for the past 
several weeks as we have 
all dealt with the changes 
that have taken place in 
the world.  

     Thank you to the 
healthcare workers who 
have worked many hours 
to take care of those who 
are suffering from sick-
ness. Thank you to the 
many people who have 
prepared thousands of 
meals for the elderly and 
the children.  

     Thank you to the  
public safety officers and 

WATER CONSERVATION SCHEDULE 

Area #1 All water users North 
of Vine and West of Main 
water Wednesdays and 
Saturdays. 
 

Area #2 All water users 
North of Vine and East of 
Main water Tuesdays and 
Fridays. 
 

Area #3 All water users South 
of Vine water Mondays and 
Thursdays.   
 

 Outdoor watering is not 
permitted on Sundays.  
 

Visit www.waterwiseutah.org 
for great water wise tips! 

May Events 

   The City encourages residents 
not to water during the hottest 
hours of the day, typically between 
10 am and 6 pm. This conserves 
water and reduces your water bills.   

   If there are special circumstances 
that require a modified schedule for 
residents or businesses-such as 
newly planted sod or lawn, contact 
Tooele City at (435) 843-2150.   

   City parks and schools have 
been placed on a modified 
schedule because of the size of 
their lawn areas. While some parks 
and schools may be watering more 
than two days each week, a 
specific area of that park is only 
watered twice during the week.  
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Mayor Debbie 
Winn 

firefighters who conƟnue 
to protect our communi-
ty. Thank you to the  
leaders of governments, 
religious organizaƟons, 
chariƟes and fami-
lies! Your service has kept 
us going through this 
difficult Ɵme. Thank you 
to the business owners 
and the employees who 
have been able to work 
and for doing all you can 
to keep our economy 
going. And thank you to 
each of you for doing 
your part to help keep 
one another and our 
community as safe and 
healthy as possible. 

     As I look out my 
window today, the sun is 
shining. The City Staff and 
I are prepared to begin 
the process of geƫng 
back to some type of nor-
mal.  For the past two 
years, May has been a 
Ɵme to begin our 
#TakePrideTooele Spring 
Clean Up program to 
beauƟfy our City. In the 
past we have asked for 
groups to help us with 

many projects in the City. 
This year will be a liƩle 
different as we conƟnue 
to adhere to social dis-
tancing guidelines. We 
are asking families to 
work together to clean up 
their own properƟes. 
Don’t forget to sweep out 
the guƩers in front of 
your home! As a family 
group, we also ask for 
your help to clean up 
yards of your neighbors 
who are elderly or unable 
to do the work.  The City 
Council and I will be par-
ƟcipaƟng in a parade 
(each in our own vehicle) 
on Saturday, May 16, 
2020 beginning at 9am. 
We will drive through the 

streets of Tooele to rec-
ognize those who are 
parƟcipaƟng in this event. 
If you are interested in 
parƟcipaƟng, please see 
the informaƟon on the 
insert page of this news-
leƩer then go online and 
register or give us a call if 
you have any quesƟons! 

     As always, I welcome 
your comments, ques-
Ɵons, and concerns.  You 
are welcome to email 
dwinn@tooelecity.org or 
call my office at  
435 -843-2104. 

 

At this time, we are  
optimistic that events 
and programs listed in 
this publication will be 
held as planned. How‐
ever, due to concerns  
surrounding coronavirus 
(COVID‐19), event infor‐
mation may be out of 
date, may be postponed, 
or cancelled.  Please visit 
our website for the most 
current information or 
contact our offices at 
435‐843‐2100. 

Our public meetings are 
scheduled to take place 
on the following dates: 

May 6 & 20:  City Council  
May 13 & 27:  Planning    
                         Commission 

In an effort to limit  
public gatherings, we 
encourage those who 
wish to attend public 
meetings to do so by 
joining us live on  
Facebook at Tooele City 
https://www.facebook 
.com/ tooelecity/ 

We care greatly for our 
community’s health and 
want to implement pre‐
cautions at this time, yet 
we still want to encour‐
age public participation. 
If you would like to make 
a comment during the 
public comment period 
or during the public 
hearing items, you may 
by emailing:  
 

cmpubliccomment 
@tooelecity.org for City 
Council Meetings 

and 

pcpubliccomment 
@tooelecity.org for  
Planning Commission 
Meetings. 
 

Please know that emails 
will only be read at  
designated points in the 
meeting. 

This information is  
subject to change, so 
please check our website 
for updated meeting 
agendas, schedules, and 
information. 

#2 

North of 
Vine, 

East of Main 

 
Tuesday 

and 
Friday 

#1 

North of 
Vine, 

West of 
Main 

 
Wednesday 

and 
Saturday 

 #TakePrideTooele Day 

THANK 
YOU 

PARADE 
SATURDAY ,   

MAY  16 ,  2020  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

See insert of this 
newsletter or visit our 

website for details. 

 



  

Tooele City Corporation | 90 North Main Street | Tooele, Utah  84074 | 435-843-2100 | www.tooelecity.org 

Due to COVID-19 concerns 
2020 Fridays on Vine Concerts 
are on hold. Please watch our  
website tooelecity.org for the  

latest and most updated information and follow 
Tooele City and the Tooele City Arts Council on 
Facebook. 

 

M|áá gÉÉxÄx V|àç    
We will crown a new Royalty 
this year and we’re working on 
the format in light of COVID‐19.  
We hope to update the website 
and informaƟon aŌer May 1st. 
Go to tooelecity.org or follow 
us on Facebook for the latest 
informaƟon. 

$1,000 ‐ $2,000 
Scholarships Available 

Due to COVID-19 concerns, this year’s 4th of July  
festivities are on hold. Please watch our website  
tooelecity.org and our Facebook Page for the most 
current updates and information. 

“An American Story” 

BUSINESS LICENSES & 
DOOR-TO-DOOR SOLICITORS 

 
Anyone offering a SERVICE from their home, for  
compensation, requires a Tooele City Business License. 
Please call the Tooele City Business Licensing Office at  
(435) 843-2110 for more information.  
 
NO ONE SHOULD BE SOLICITING DOOR-TO-DOOR  
DURING THE TIME OF THIS PUBLICATION.  If a salesper-
son comes to your door, they must be licensed with 
Tooele City and must have a 2020 YELLOW Tooele City ID 
Badge on and in plain sight. If a salesperson is not  
wearing a badge, please call 435-843-2110 or Dispatch at 
435-882-5600 (after 5:00 p.m. and on the weekend). Be 
sure to give dispatch a complete description of the  
individual(s) & the direction they are headed.  Thank you! 

Information about the June Primary Election 
As with everything else, the June Primary is an event in 
motion. Let me bring you up to date on some of the 
changes passed by the Legislature in their special session.  
 There will be no Early Voting for this election. 
 There will be no In-Person polling locations. 
 On Election Day only, there will be a mobile polling  

location – by appointment only – at the County  
Building. Call 435-843-3155 for an appointment.  
Appointments will be for the disabled, for those who 
did not receive a ballot, and for emergencies only. 

 Because State Conventions have not taken place yet, 
we do not know which political parties will have elec-
tions. That information will be advertised mid-May. 

 Unaffiliated voters who want to vote in this election 
will have to affiliate or designate a party ballot 
11 days before the election, as there will be no 
affiliating or requesting on election day. 

 The Republican Primary Election will be closed except 
to those who are affiliated with the Republican party 
or who do so. The Democratic Primary Election will be 
closed except to those affiliated with the Democratic 
party and unaffiliated voters who request a 
Democratic ballot. 

We are living in difficult times. The Clerk’s office will do 
everything we can to help you vote, but we must follow the 
law.  Please be patient with us as we will be with you.  Be 
safe! 

Marilyn K. Gillette, Tooele County Clerk 
mgillette@tooeleco.org | 435-843-3148 

Page 2 Tooele City Corporation 

At the time this publication was printed: 
 - City Hall is closed to the public but we are  

still conducting business and are here to help 
you.  Call 435-843-2100 or visit our website 
tooelecity.org for additional contact information.  

 -  The Pratt Aquatic Center is closed. Summer 
swimming lessons are on hold until further notice. 

 -  The City Library is closed.  See more information 
on page 4.  

Following State and local Health Department  
recommendations, we hope to start re-opening our 
facilities as soon as possible. Check our website 
frequently for updated information regarding City 
services and operations during the COVID-19  
pandemic. 

Expect small 
group events, 

pre‐recordings, 
and virtual format 

2020 Royalty 

Tooele City Residents 
Girls Ages 16‐24 

 
Fever 

 
Cough 

 

 Shortness 
of breath  Muscle 

aches &pains 

 Sore throat Decreased sense of 
smell or taste 

Testing recommendations for COVID-19 have been updated. If 
you have ONE or MORE of these symptoms, you can and 
should be tested---even if you have been told by your 
healthcare provider to wait. Visit our website tooelecity.org or 
https://coronavirus.utah.gov for more information. 
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It is not too late to participate in the 2020 Census! 
The 2020 Census is easier to take than ever before. For the first 
time, it can be done in minutes online including on your phone. 
The census can also be completed easily by phone or mail.  
However you decide to complete it, be sure to be counted. You 
matter.  Your information is required by law and your information 
is protected.  

THREE WAYS TO TAKE THE 2020 CENSUS 

1. Fill it out online at https://my2020census.gov/  

2. Call by phone 844-330-2020 

3. Send questionnaire by mail 

The census plays a part in every day for Utahns from education and roads to healthcare and politics. The outcome of the 
census can determine electoral representation down to the local level, including school boards and city councils. Infra-
structure decisions and funding, from road repairs to transit development, use information based on census counts. Public 
safety uses these numbers to guide decisions about service areas, fire stations, police precincts and hospitals. The census 
impacts every part of life in Utah, so be counted because you matter.   For more information visit census2020.utah.gov.  

 

At the request of many of our residents over many years, we 
are excited that we have finally been able to replace the fence 
around the cemetery! We anticipate that the new fence will be 
complete by Memorial Day. 

 

We live in the perfect climate to grow many fun garden 
fruits and vegetables like peas, beans, cucumbers,  
peppers, tomatoes, and even many varieties of melons. 

Tooele City would like to encourage residents of all 
ages to plant a garden this year. 

Be sure to visit tooelecity.org and follow Tooele City on 
Facebook @tooelecity for updates, ideas and tutorials.  
If you have any questions, please contact Terra at  
terras@tooelecity.org or at 435.843.2142. 

 MEET DANNY-THE-DIGGER.  DANNY IS THE  
FEARLESS MASCOT OF TOOELE CITY, AND IS 

READY TO HELP KIDS AND FAMILIES DIG INTO 
FUN FROM HOME! 

 

Over the next several months Danny will be 
offering a new virtual adventure every week. 

Winners will have prizes delivered 
to their door! 

 

Danny is also making big plans for this 
summer, and you will all be invited to  
participate. More information to come. 

 

You do not want to miss out on all this fun! 
Be sure to follow Danny-The-Digger on 

Facebook and Instagram. 
 

For more information please contact 
Tooele City Parks and Recreation at  

terras@tooelecity.org or 435-843-2143. 

CEMETERY MEMORIAL DAY DECORATIONS 

NEW FENCE AT THE TOOELE CITY CEMETERY! 

Memorial Day decorations will be allowed to be placed on the 
grass outside of the concrete border/lawn mower strip four (4) 
days prior and five (5) days after Memorial Day. A complete 
clean-up of the Cemetery will take place beginning the  
Monday following Memorial Day and allowing one week for 
entire clean-up. Vases and/or trinkets made of glass,  
porcelain, or pottery will not be allowed in the cemetery and 
cannot be glued to monuments or markers. No wire, nails, 
hangers, steel rods, tent stakes, etc. will be allowed to secure 
decorations to the ground. Thank you for your help in  
keeping our cemetery beautiful and clean. 

Tooele City would like to wish you a safe and happy Memorial Day  
holiday. Garbage will not be picked up on the holiday. Trash pickup  
services will be delayed one day that week starting with the holiday. 
Check the bulk waste schedule on the insert of this newsletter for extra 
bulk waste pick up days in May. 

Our deepest gratitude goes out to our fallen heroes.  
May their courage and dedication never be forgotten.  
Let us also remember those who have served and are 

serving to protect our country and our freedom.  

Happy Memorial Day—Monday, May 25th 
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Tooele City Historical Preservation Commission 
Tooele City is looking for someone with a demonstrated 

interest, compliance or knowledge in historical preservation 

to serve on the Tooele City Historical Preservation 

Commission. This is a volunteer position. Residents of 

Tooele City are invited to apply for nomination. 
 
 

Accepted nominees will be appointed by the Mayor with the 

consent of the City Council.  Preference will be given to 

those who have degrees or are professionally trained  

as historians, architects, architectural historians, or  

archaeologists. 
 

Responsibilities of Members of the Historical Preservation 

Commission may include: 

Survey and Inventory of community 

historic resources; 

Review proposed nominations to the 

National Register of Historic Places; 

Provide advice and information to public officials 

regarding identification and 

protection of local historic and 

archeological resources; 

Work toward the continuing education of citizens 

regarding historic preservation and Tooele City’s 

history, and; 

Enforcement of state historical preservation laws. 
 

If interested, please submit a resume or letter of interest by 

May 14, 2020 to City Hall, Attn: Terra Sherwood, 90 N. Main 

St., Tooele, UT 84074 or fax to 435-843-2109 or email to 

terras@tooelecity.org. 

Your library building is temporarily closed – but your LIBRARIANS are sƟll 
here to help!  
 

During this Ɵme, we have “Distance Assistance” of all kinds. Take advantage of: 
● Hold pick up services — curbside   ● Temporary online library cards 
● Library services by phone   ● Homework help    ● Streaming music & video   
● Downloadable books, audiobooks, magazines    
● Free online courses from watercolor painƟng to conflict management  

 

We are excited to hear from you. Give us a call Monday through Friday  
between 10:00 am and 6:00 pm. Or you can email askalibrarian@tooelecity.org 
to let us know how we can help you.   
 

We are busy reimagining a new summer reading challenge.  It’s going to be 
great! Keep your eye out for announcements toward the end of May. 
 

Check out Tooele City Library on Facebook and Instagram for online story Ɵmes, 
craŌs, tutorials and more to keep you engaged with our wonderful community!  

 

Summer 2020 

TOOELE CITY LIBRARY | 128 W. VINE ST. | 435‐882‐2181 | TOOELELIBRARY.ORG 

 Keep Labels On! 
Did you know you can leave the labels on? When it 
comes to recycling your food cans, plastic bottles and 
jugs, the most important thing is to make sure that those 
items are clean, empty and dry. When containers that still contain food 
waste are tossed in recycling bins, they contaminate otherwise clean recy-
cling, sending more items to the landfill that could have been recycled.  

Questions? Contact Ace Disposal at 801-363-9995 or recycle@acedisposal.com 

With the recent increased demand on our online payment system, 
xpressbillpay.com, there have been Ɵmes when the website has 
been unavailable. XpressBillPay is working on the issues, but in the 
meanƟme we wanted to make you aware of other ways you can 
pay your bill. If you prefer to pay online, please be paƟent and try 
to access the website during the evening or other off-peak Ɵmes. 

1. By Mail: Tooele City Hall | AƩn: Finance Dept. 
 90 North Main Street, Tooele, UT 84074 
2. By Phone: Use our InteracƟve Voice Response System (IVR) 

by calling toll-free 866.785.8383 or you can call our office at 
435.843.2150 

3. By Drop Box: Our uƟlity payment drop box is located in the 
parking lot at the southeast corner of City Hall (90 N. Main St.) 

Thank you for your paƟence!  Tooele City Finance Department 
435.843.2150 | uƟliƟes@tooelecity.org 

UTILITY BILL PAYMENT OPTIONS 

 
If you see suspicious, unusual, or  

questionable activity, please report it 

immediately to the police by calling dispatch at  

435-882-5600.  

We are seeing an increase in vandalism this spring. 
We need you — the public — to help be our eyes and 
ears in the community.  This impacts each one of us. 

Help us protect our community — you, your family, 
your friends, and your neighbors. 

In an emergency, call 911. 



 

 

#TakePrideTooele Day 

THANK YOU PARADE
SATURDAY, MAY 16, 2020 

 
 
 
 
 
 

9 A.M.—12:00 NOON 
 Tooele City Mayor Winn and the Tooele City Council would like to recognize 

and thank you for parƟcipaƟng in #TakePrideTooele Day Spring Clean Up and 
for making Tooele City a beauƟful place to live, work, and play.  If you have 

been cleaning up or beauƟfying your own yard or helping a neighbor clean up 
their yard, be sure to register on our website, tooelecity.org, to have the   

parade come by your house the morning of May 16th to recognize you!  

 

Ideas to Clean Up and Beautify Your Yard 
□ Sweep sidewalks, curbs, and guƩers. 

□ Mow, pull, or spray weeds. 

□ Clear away fallen limbs, branches, and leaves. 

□ Cut back overgrowth (bushes, vines, trees,  

shrubbery). 

□ Clear your yard from trash, debris, and cluƩer. 

□ Clean up and re‐edge flower beds and borders. 

□ Great Ɵme to prep lawns for spring growth (rake, 

aerate, ferƟlize, and seed). 

□ Mow grass and redefine borders of the lawn. 

□ Clear obstrucƟons (trees, vines, bushes) 

from sidewalks and roads. 

□ Plant a vegetable garden. 

□ Neaten up hardscape surfaces (sidewalks,  

driveways, pathways, paƟos, porches). 

Patch, replace, or paint worn fences and 

gates. 

□ Add a final touch! Plant flowers and plants 

to add color, beauty and fun to your home! 

□ Offer assistance to someone in your 

neighborhood who could use a liƩle help 

or are unable to clean up their own 

property.  Please follow all social distancing 

pracƟces and current direcƟves and orders. 

Follow Tooele City on Facebook @tooelecity for updates, ideas, and tutorials. 



 

If Your Regular 
Garbage Pick Up 
Day Is... 

Your Regular 
Bulk Waste Pick 
Up Day Is... 

And Your Extra Spring 
Clean Up Bulk Waste 
Pick Up Day Is... 

Monday 
Thursday, 
May 7, 2020 

Tuesday, 
May 19, 2020 

Tuesday 
Thursday, 
May 14, 2020 

Wednesday, 
May 27, 2020* 

Wednesday 
Thursday, 
May 21, 2020 

Tuesday, 
May 5, 2020 

Thursday &  
Friday 

Friday,  
May 29, 2020* 

Tuesday, 
May 12, 2020 

You get both of these days! 

2 BULK WASTE PICK UP DAYS IN MAY FOR SPRING CLEANUP 

Residential customers: The Bulk Waste Program is 
offered year round! Take advantage of your  
extra bulk waste pick up day during May — at no 
additional cost to you!  Please make sure  
everything is out on your curb before 7:00 a.m. the 
day of your bulk waste pickup, but not more than 
24 hours prior. There is no need to call Tooele City 
or ACE Disposal to schedule a pickup.  If by chance 
your bulk waste pickup was missed on your  
pickup day, please call ACE Disposal directly at  
435-882-7009. If your items are out of compliance, 
ACE Disposal will leave a tag on your door indicat-
ing the reason they were unable to pick up your 
items. For a complete list of acceptable &  
unacceptable items, and specific requirements, 
please visit our website tooelecity.org. *Please 
note—bulk waste pick up is delayed by one day 
during the week of Memorial Day. 

When does Bulk Waste Pick Up? 
Tooele City provides a monthly bulk waste pickup 
program year-round. The pick up day is once a 
month (based on your normal garbage pickup day) 
for those items which do not fit into your trash 
container. This service is provided at no additional 
cost to Tooele City residents and will go a long way 
in cleaning up our City and keeping it clean. This 
May you will get an extra bulk waste pick up day. 
See the schedule on this page. 

 

Will Bulk Waste pick up old furniture and appliances? 
Yes! Bulk Waste accepts old appliances (items must 
have freon removed and a label placed indicating 
removal), mattresses, furniture, carpet, and  
couches. 

 

Can I put yard waste out for bulk waste pickup? 
Yes! Bulk Waste will take your yard waste, such as 
branches, limbs, and shrubbery but it MUST be 
bagged, boxed or bundled (with rope or twine), 
and branches and limbs must be less than 4 inches 
in diameter and be less than 5 feet in length.  Items 
cannot exceed 75 lbs. 

 

Will Bulk Waste accept hazardous waste? 
No! Do not put items such as paint, solvents,  
batteries, or pesticides out to be picked up by  bulk 
waste.   
 

***The Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day 
has been postponed this year. Please visit  
tooelehealthy.org for updated information.*** 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 

Some Do’s and Don’ts 
For this type of pickup it is required to BAG, BUNDLE, or BOX 
your items. Your boxes, bundles, and bags cannot weigh more 
than 75 lbs.  Bulk waste will not pick up anything that is 
marked “FREE” or “PLEASE TAKE” or “GIVING AWAY”.  Bulk 
waste will not pick up  anything that is leaning against fences 
or mailboxes.  Do not park cars or other vehicles in front of 
your bulk waste or it may not be picked up.  We ask you to set 
out your bulk waste the way you would want to pick it up. 
 

DO put yard waste, appliances (freon must be removed),  
furniture, or large items that won’t fit in your regular garbage 
can out for bulk waste pickup.  DO NOT put construction  
debris, dirt, sod, rocks, household garbage, or hazardous waste 
our for bulk waste pickup. 

RESIDENTIAL BULK WASTE PICK UP 
BOX IT! BAG IT! BUNDLE IT! 

TOOELE  C ITY  
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